# STONE CHURCH NEWS

**MAY 2018** 

"When the time comes, I'll pour out my
Spirit...I'll set wonders in the sky above
Spirit...I'll set wonders below."
and signs on the earth below."
Acts 2: 18-19 The Message

# From the Pastor's Desk

One of the exciting things about the first year in a new house is that as spring begins, (it will begin,

right? There are snow flurries out my window!) we have no idea what's about to happen around our house. We live on a wooded lot with a lot of shade. But even during the barrenness of winter, I could tell that we had dogwoods, rhododendrons, azaleas, forsythias - and lots of stuff that I have no idea what it is. And recently we have green shoots popping up all over the yard! We've had crocus and daffodils bloom. And several more flowers that are still green and I cannot identify yet. Every plant or new tree bud feels like an exciting discovery; a new world opening up and shaping where we live.

I have a bit of a black thumb, so I will enjoy the beauty that has been tended to before I arrived in this home - and do my best not to destroy it before next year. But I'll also think some about how I want to shape the space. Maybe some geraniums on the sunny part of the porch like my mom did when I was growing up? I wonder if lily of the valley could make it by the side of the house where it just looks like mulch and dirt exist now? The possibilities are endless and exciting.

As we move closer to summer, to the ending of another academic year at the college, we've been told things in this community feel a bit different once school is out. Like the outside of our new home - we have no idea what's about to happen. We have some glimpses: we'll enjoy lemonade on the lawn, go to a baseball game, and experience Camp Blue Diamond. We'll travel to Annual Conference and National Youth Conference. And we'll return again and again to the scriptures that give shape to our life together. John's epistles will remind us of the centrality of love in our living. And then comes Pentecost, the birth of the church, the gift of the Spirit descending, empowering, shaping, and sending us. New life bursts forth on Pentecost - just like all those trees and plants making our home beautiful. We do not know all of what to call it or how to name it. But I am looking forward to enjoying its beauty with you in this new season!



# Nigerian Women Theologians

We have an exciting opportunity to help support and build relationships with women theologians in Nigeria this summer. What began as a conversation and a time of sharing among women has grown into something with a broader impact for our denomination.

Mrs. Mary Yohanna and Dr. Yamtikarya Joseph Mshelia, two Women Theologians and leaders in the E.Y.N. (Church of the Brethren in Nigeria) are planning to attend Annual Conference in Cincinnati in July 2018. This is a first for them and for us!

Sisters Mary and Yamtikarya will join us for our celebration of 60 years of ordained ministry for women in the Church of the Brethren! They will attend the clergy women's breakfast on Friday morning and also will present an Insight Session through the Office of Ministry. It is our hope that this visit will provide many opportunities to build long and lasting friendships with our Nigerian sisters.

Included in their visit is the possibility of "extra-curricular" activities before and after conference, such as a visit to Bethany Theological Seminary, the offices in Elgin and a visit to Washington D.C. and advocacy work on "the Hill."

The cost of the trip for both of the women will total approximately \$6000 (\$3000 each). That includes air and ground travel, registration, lodging at conference, food, etc. You are invited to consider whether you want to make an individual donation to help cover the costs of this trip.

Donations can be sent to:

Nigeria Crisis Fund Church of the Brethren 1451 Dundee Ave. Elgin, IL 60120-1674

Please earmark checks "EYN Women Theologians."

If you have any questions, contact Pam Reist (717.475.6513 or reistp@etown.edu).



## **April Leadership Team Meeting**

"Continuing the work of Jesus. Peacefully. Simply. Together."





#### "But the Greatest of These Is Love"

Here's just a bit of the love that was shared and discussed at the most recent Leadership Team meeting:

- ♥ We love having Dave Witkovsky back and strong enough to endure a long leadership team meeting after a long day back at work.
- We love how Bob McMinn has stepped in to take the minutes as Kathy Closz loves on the youngest member of our church family.
- ▼ We love John Wright's financial acumen and his lovingly prepared first quarter report showing, among other things, that we've received about 25% of our budgeted income and have spent slightly less than that amount during our first quarter—phew! John reminded us that how we spend our money is an expression of our love.
- ♥ Cindy has been lovingly preparing to share her love at the National Youth Conference.
- ♥ Cindy and Ben have been reaching out with love to nearby congregations and those in our Stone Church community who have been unable to attend church recently.
- ▼ In the wake of the recent tragedy at Standing Stone, Ben reached out to offer words of love, a shoulder to lean on, and arms for hugs.
- ♥ We remember with love Eva Wampler; we pray that Dale can feel the love of this community surround him.
- ▶ Because we love the Stone Church youth, Cindy, Brooke Meadows, Bob McMinn, and Chuck Yohn are spearheading an effort to ensure that Stone is a "safe church" where proper measures are taken to avoid child abuse. The entire Leadership Team affirmed that it is a priority to be a safe church and to expend resources to make this happen. There was some discussion that perhaps this could be an outreach from Stone church to other congregations and organizations in our community.
- ♥ We learned the Jeff Decker lovingly calls Brooke "Mod" in admiration for her outstanding labor of love as Moderator.
- ♥ Love Feast was lovely.
- ▶ People love Stone Church because we are an open and affirming congregation that welcomes and loves all. Re-read our Welcoming Statement! I guarantee you're going to love it!
- We love our college students, and that was evident in the number of college students who were invited to Easter Dinner.
- We love the energy and excitement of the Llamacats!
- **♥** We love that the kitchen door replacement will be less expensive than we expected.
- The Deacons continue to discern how they should best share their love with the rest of the congregation.

### **April Leadership Team Meeting - continued**

- Ben has been working on how we can best care for the bereaved and celebrate the lives of our loved ones through the provision of food after funerals. A funeral team is in the works to continue this labor of love that has been provided to so many bereaved families.
- ★ Kids and families love Lemonade on the Lawn. Join us for some refreshments after church in this lovely weather. (Well, hopefully by the time you read this the weather will, indeed, be lovely—but there are snow flurries right now.)
- ▼ I will end this message of love with a message about hate. "Hate Has No Home Here"
  yard signs are available from the Witness Team.

Love, Dennis

#### From our Treasurer.....

#### 2018 First Quarter Finances (Jan 1 – Mar 31, 2018)

| Income          | Actual to 3/31 | Budget    |
|-----------------|----------------|-----------|
| Pledged         | \$67,793       | \$251,511 |
| Not Pledged     | \$4,984        | \$30,200  |
| Trust Income    | \$0            | \$5,000   |
| Dividends       | \$289          | \$1,200   |
| Interest        | \$3            | \$0       |
| Endowment       | \$0            | \$1,000   |
| Rental Income   | \$180          | \$500     |
|                 |                |           |
| Total<br>Income | \$73,249       | \$289,811 |

| Expense           | Actual to 3/31 | Budget    |
|-------------------|----------------|-----------|
| Christian Ed.     | \$610          | \$6,050   |
| Property          | \$8,092        | \$36,700  |
| Hospitality       | \$0            | \$1,700   |
| Finance           | \$0            | \$200     |
| Leadership        | \$80           | \$278     |
| P&A               | \$39,214       | \$188,506 |
| Witness           | \$12,323       | \$47,275  |
| Worship           | \$903          | \$5,690   |
| Total<br>Expenses | \$61,222       | \$286,399 |

| Income         | Actual   | Budget    |
|----------------|----------|-----------|
| Total Income   | \$73,249 | \$289,811 |
| Total Expenses | \$61,222 | \$286,399 |
| Net Income     | \$12,027 | \$3,412   |

**Youth Fundraiser brunch/lunch** – Sunday, May 6 immediately following worship. Come support our youth as they raise funds for their upcoming service projects!



### 2018 Maundy Thursday Love Feast

A quote from our Love Feast bulletin: Do you know what I have done for you? ... The saving work of Christ, what Jesus has done and does for us always, is not just about the cross. It is about the birth and the baptism, the teaching and the healing, the body and the blood, the basin and the towel, the life and the death." --William Brosend

What a special evening! Approximately 55 of us gathered in the fellowship hall for Love Feast, a time to share in the Brethren tradition of feetwashing, a meal and bread and cup communion. Pastor Cindy and Pastor Ben tied these elements together for us in such a meaningful way through reflections, scripture and song.

If you have never attended a Love Feast at Stone, please try to next time. The Maundy Thursday Love Feast is such a special time to join together and experience this Brethren tradition as we ease into Good Friday and Easter. This service can be so meaningful that sometimes there are not words to fully describe it. So I simply leave you with this closing quote again by William Brosend from our bulletin: "Tonight powerful feelings are set loose in the church: sorrow, loss, regret, even fear, in all likelihood; but also the powerful feelings set loose by Jesus: commitment, conviction, and determination."















Stone Church Members,

Thank you for your generous hospitality, spiritual renewal, and nourishing soup during Love Feast. Though only a few retreat members were able to be there, they truly benefited from the experience. What a lovely beginning to our interfaith retreat.

-Lisa (Juniata College Campus Ministry)



# Farmers' Market Bucks Are Back

What are Huntingdon County Farmers' Market Bucks? They're "fake money" that can be used like cash at the Huntingdon and Mount Union farmers' markets. They come in \$1 and \$10 denominations.

Why purchase Market Bucks? To commit....

- to eating more fresh, nutritious, locally-grown food
- to supporting and strengthening the market, its environmentally-responsible farmers and our local economy
- to increasing access to the market for folks who otherwise couldn't afford it
- to enhancing our sense of our community

How will Market Bucks help folks otherwise unable to afford shopping at the market?

Donations may be made toward the purchase of Market Bucks for use by persons who get government food assistance (*i.e.* SNAP benefits, formerly known as Food Stamps, now on EBT cards). When folks use their EBT cards at the market, they'll receive \$1 of "Bonus Bucks" (donated Market Bucks) for each \$2 they spend. Additionally, for every \$20 of Market Bucks sold, \$1 in Market Bucks will be given to Huntingdon County PRIDE, for distribution to its elderly clients.

How can one buy Market Bucks and/or make donations to support the "Bonus Bucks" program? Market Bucks purchases and donations may be made using cash or check:

- in the back of the sanctuary following worship on Sunday mornings (8 April 20 May)
- at the Stone Church office Mon-Fri mornings (April through October; see Debbie)
- at the farmers' markets (all season May through October; June Sept in Mt Union)
- at the PRIDE office, 1301 Mt. Vernon Ave., Huntingdon (Smithfield Twp.), Mon-Fri, 8:30-4:30 (April through October)

**Other questions?** Interested in helping out with the project? We're seeking volunteers! Please contact Laura White at <a href="mailto:laura.jamie@gmail.com">laura.jamie@gmail.com</a> or 814-251-4363.

Originating at Stone Church, the Market Bucks/Bonus Bucks program is a cooperative project involving the Huntingdon Forum of Churches, the nonprofit Huntingdon County Local Food Association, the Huntingdon & Mt. Union farmers' markets, and area social-services agencies.



Huntingdon Farmers' Market opens Thursday, May 3<sup>rd</sup>

Noon – 5 pm, Portstown Park pavilion (across from Laney's; 842 Penn St)



Mount Union Farmers' Market opens Friday, June 1st

11 am – 4 pm, Municipal Park (at Little League fields; 131 Park St.)

# Bicycling to Washington, DC

A group of cyclists from PA Interfaith Power and Light will ride from State College to Washington, DC, to promote awareness of climate change and our moral responsibility to respond to it. At the end of the ride, they'll

meet with legislators. On Saturday, May 12th from approximately 1:00-2:00 p.m. at Standing Stone Coffee Company, we will welcome the group with lunch, hosted by the Witness Team, and informal conversation about efforts to improve active-transportation options and combat climate change. Feel free to drop by to chat and wish the riders well! Around 2:00. they'll be heading to Orbisonia and would welcome anyone who would like to bike with them as they travel along Rt. 22 east toward Mill Creek.



# May is National Bike Month

- Consider riding your bike to Worship, as you're able.
- Get some exercise, reduce stress, have fun.
- Reconnect with your community and the natural world the changing seasons and the weather.
- Slow your pace open up time for reflection and listening for God's call in your life and for being mindful of your surroundings.
- Feel the empowerment that comes from travelling under your own steam.
- Inspire others to give their cars a rest and perhaps make it a new habit for yourself whenever possible.
- Use less gasoline, give off less CO<sub>2</sub> and other pollutants, and live out your commitment to being a good steward of Creation. Every gallon of gasoline not used keeps 20 lbs. of CO<sub>2</sub> out of the atmosphere.
- Bike (or walk) in solidarity with all human and nonhuman who are paying the exorbitant price for our society's fossil-fuel addiction - victims of climate-change-induced flooding, drought or wildfires... victims of catastrophic oil spills... victims of mountain-top removal coal mining... victims of war or political repression in petroleum-producing regions....
- Bike to show we believe in another way of living.

Mulching Party..... Saturday, May 5

(come when you can!)

9:30am until ?

The Landscape Volunteers and Church Property Team will be mulching the property and need help! So, all who are able are invited to come join the fun, start time is 9:30am. Additional shovels and wheelbarrows are also needed!

Work will continue until the job is finished - many hands make light and quick work! Contact Becky Mitchell or Bruce Lidston with questions. Thank you!





#### **Brethren Open Golf Tournament – August 14**

Bring your friends and enjoy a great day of golf while helping to raise funds for Middle PA District and Camp Blue Diamond. Sign-in at Iron Masters Country Club is from 11:30am – 12:30pm for a 1:00pm start. Cost is \$80 per golfer, which includes 18 holes, cart, and dinner at 6:00pm. *Registration* 

deadline is August 6. More info on the church bulletin board and at www.campbluediamond.org.

#### Senior Adult Day - June 1

Come meet Chief Meteorologist for WTAJ, Joe Murgo! Have you marveled at weather patterns? Wondered how early Joe's day begins? Do you look at the clouds and ponder what you can learn from them? Come to Senior Adult Day to hear Joe's story and discover the wonders of weather and the life of a meteorologist. Check-in begins at 9:00am and the day will conclude at 3:30pm. Cost is \$10, which includes morning refreshments and lunch. Supper-to-go will be available for \$3. *More info on the church bulletin board and at www.campbluediamond.org.* 



#### **Upcoming Events**

Senior Adult Day Hoss's Fundraiser Annual Golf Tournament Family Camp Heritage Fair June 1
June 10
August 14
August 17 – 19
September 22

#### Have questions?

Contact your Camp Representative, David Meadows, at 814-599-6017 or meadowd@juniata.edu.

#### **Dear Friend of Camp Blue Diamond:**

We are excited to team up with Hoss's Steak and Sea House to raise money for a very worthy cause. Please consider visiting the Hoss's location(s) listed below on 6/10/2018 to aid us in raising money to benefit Camp Blue Diamond.



Print this email and present it on 6/10/2018 at Hoss's in Bedford, Duncansville, Huntingdon, Lewistown Hoss's will then donate 20%\* or 25%\*\* of your total check paid to Camp Blue Diamond

\*To qualify for the 20% payout, our group must have a minimum of \$300.00 in total pre-tax food and beverage sales.

\*\*To qualify for the 25% payout, our group must have a minimum of \$1,200.00 in total pre-tax food and beverage sales.

This applies to a one-day, single location, pre-scheduled event. The purchase of gift cards is not included as part of your organization's community fundraising totals.

DISTRIBUTING INVITATIONS ON HOSS'S PROPERTY IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED AND WILL DISQUALIFY OUR ORGANIZATION! Thank you for your cooperation!

Group #98082

Please present this ticket when ordering.

# Thank you, Thank you, Thank you.....for your caring, sharing, and praying.

You have helped make the move from our home in Huntingdon to our new home in Gordonville and the multiple family health challenge more bearable.



As this past year has progressed we have felt like Job and the many disasters that the devil inflicted on him. It has been a hard row to hoe at times for us. It has been said that God will not give us more than we can handle and we surely have been challenged by that with Sharon's, Jared's, and Jody's cancer issues along with the anxiety that our other two daughters have had. Moving from a community with many friends, connections, family, and a lot of love has created a tremendous amount of emotion for us.

God has however blessed in so many way through this:

Our family and extended family have grown so much closer to each other and to the Lord. Family Cancer t-shirts read: Sharon's – Nana strong: Jared's – May the force be with you: Jody's –faith, hope, love.

We have all been humbled by the empathy and support of so many from our church family and community.

We have experienced much healing through the power of many prayers and the skills of multiple medical professionals.

The purchase of a new home and the sale of the home that we raised our children in went about as smoothly as anyone can imagine. The move wasn't too bad, we had lots of help and Jim lost 11 pounds.

The new relationships that God is providing to us in this new community are astonishing.

Last but now least, both of us have grown in our faith in God through being members of the Stone Church family. Our challenges have been difficult, however with your special support and God's help we are doing well.

God's blessings and our prayers for all of you.

Jim and Sharon Bookhamer

P.S. Our door is always open and we have a guest room for any of you to stop by for a visit and some sightseeing.

# **Older Adult Lunch**

## Tuesday, May 15 at 12 noon in room 102.



If you know someone within Stone Church or a neighbor or friend who might enjoy this time of gathering, invite them!! Reservations are requested in the church office (643-3390 or <a href="mailto:stonechurch@verizon.net">stonechurch@verizon.net</a>) by Monday, May 14. ...**See you on May 15!** 

# We Remember.....



**Eva Irene Wampler** 

June 16, 1936 – April 7, 2018

Eva and Dale met at the Church of the Brethren's annual conference in Long Beach, California back in 1961. They went on to travel the world together, helping others all along the way. Eva grew up in Lebanon county, and came to Juniata College to study Home Economics. She went on to teach, and raised two children, David and Marianne. Those kids grew up to have children of their own (Sarah, Paul, Elizabeth, and Alexander), making Dale and Eva proud grandparents. Eva cared for others around the world, on trips to Vienna and Guatemala. She was an advocate for peace in a world full of wars and rumors of wars.

Eva was a mover and a shaker. In this community, her work has touched the lives of so many. She helped set up the home for battered women, worked with the Office of Aging, helped found the local Habitat for Humanity chapter, and served with the League of Women Voters. She was also instrumental with the refugee resettlement program. In this church, she served as a deacon, chaired the Witness Team, and taught Sunday school. She is missed. Our thoughts and prayers remain with Dale and their family.



I wish to extend my thanks to the Stone Church community for the cards and many other acts of kindness following Eva's death. A special thanks goes out the choir for enhancing the music during the Celebration of Life service and to the deacons and others of the kitchen crew for making the reception a lovely time of visiting and sharing about the life of Eva.

Dale Wampler



# **Hymn Sing**

-led by Sam Gleaves, Tyler Hughes & Hasee Ciaccio

Sunday, May 27<sup>th</sup> from 8:45-9:45am at Stone Church of the Brethren! Folk College, a 3-day musical teaching event held at Juniata College will close with a good old-fashioned hymn sing, with focus on old-time hymns. Bring your instrument if you play. Song sheets with chords will be provided. (All levels singers; instruments welcome.) This workshop is free and open to the public.



## MESSENGER MUSINGS

# THE MERRY MONTH OF MAY

The month of May has long been one of my favorite months, maybe the favorite. Winter was only a memory. Summer was a promise coming on. The robin had come out of hiding. Flowers were abloom with color. The days were warm.

Now, global warming makes May a toss-up. Will it be the May I remember or cold like this April and full of floods and other natural disasters.

I try hard to remember the words one of my favorite singers, Art Garfunkel, sang at the end of the movie "As Good As It Gets": "Always look on the bright side of life. Always look on the light side of life... When you're chewing on life's gristle, don't grumble, give a whistle, this'll help things turn out for the best.... If life seems jolly-rotten, there's something you've forgotten, and that's to laugh and smile and dance and sing! When you're feeling in the dumps, don't be silly chumps. Just purse your lips and whistle, that's the thing!"

I spent parts of March in hospitals with the discovery of a duodenal ulcer and leg problems. I'm getting around on a walker now. While there, I was visited by friends from Stone Church and three chaplains of various denominations. In Altoona, they gave me a booklet of "Prayers for Healing Body, Mind and Spirit." Two that I'd like to share:

"Lord, make me an instrument of your peace. Where there is hatred...let me sow love. Where there is injury...pardon. Where there is doubt...faith. Where there is despair...hope. Where there is darkness...light. Where there is sadness...joy. It is in giving that we receive. It is in pardoning that we are pardoned. It is in dying that we are born to eternal life. Amen."

And one you may find more familiar: "Precious Lord, take my hand. Lead me on, let me stand. I am tired. I am weak. I am worn. Through the storm, through the night, lead me on to the light. Take my hand, precious Lord, and lead me home."

I have been given another little booklet, titled "The Simple Teachings of Jesus." One small part of its 15 pages reads: "A common view of Christianity goes something like this – I believe in the simple teachings of Jesus. My religion is to live by the golden rule – Do unto others as you would have them do unto you.... Jesus taught tolerance and love for one another and respect for human goodness. Let us have the simple teachings of Jesus...."



# Men's Breakfast

Saturday, May 19 8am Donna's Family Restaurant (backroom)

This time of food and fellowship is open to all men - Please Join Us!

Food Pantry Sunday—May 20

We will ask the children to collect your items as they come for the children's circle time. The May item of the month for the Huntingdon Food Pantry is noodles, but any items may be brought to assist needs in our community. Donations at other times may be placed in the wagon outside the sanctuary doors by the organ. (Please check for valid expiration dates.)



IN April, the item was green beans and 75 cans, along with 2 jars of pizza sauce, 1 of pasta sauce with box of pasta noodles, 24 cans fruit, 4 baked beans and \$184.00 in cash were donated during the third Sunday monthly offering to this local ministry. Cash collected during the months of May through October will be donated to the Farmers' Market Bonus Bucks program.



# Grocery Gift Cards— Every card helps our church!

Purchase a Stone Church Grocery Gift Card on Sundays at the back of the sanctuary or in the church office. Coordinators, Barb Purdy and Cheryl Ritchey, have challenged everyone to purchase a card one week out of every month for the next year.

# May Birthdays

1—Stephen Engle

1—Leah Lashlee

1—Brooke Meadows

3—Jill Keeney

3—Landon Meadows

5—Cathy Closz

5—Beth Williams

7—Ginny Sandifer

10—Jeannie Lashlee

10-Anne Siems

12—Donald Mitchell

13—Henrik Berger

13—Jack Wagner

14-DeLois Fluke

14—Pam Grugan

16—Jason Boyer

17—Melodee Wingate

20—Joyce Keiper

23—Sharon Bookhamer

25—Rosemary Plane

## May Anniversaries

21—Peg Krolak & Todd Hammer

24—Pat & Tom Kepple

27—Brooke & David Meadows

| 00 |
|----|
| ~  |
| 0  |
| 2  |
| >  |
| O  |
| 5  |

| May 2018  |   |  |                                  | May 2018  Su Mo Tu We Th  6 7 8 10 17  20 21 22 23 24  27 28 29 30 31   | Fr Sa Su Mo          | June 2018  Tu We Th Fr Sa  5 6 7 8 9  12 13 14 15 16  19 20 21 22 23  26 27 28 29 30   |
|---|---|--|----------------------------------|---|----------------------|--|
| Sunday  | Monday 30   | Tuesday May 1  | Wednesday 2                      | Thursday  | Friday 4             | Saturday   |
|   |   | 5:00pm 7:00pm Town Hall<br>(Fellowship Hall)<br>7:00pm 8:30pm Witness<br>Team (Room 201) |                                  | 6:00pm 7:30pm HAHS<br>Ensemble (Choir Room )<br>7:16pm 9:00pm Choir<br>rehearsal  | OFFICE CLOSED        | n  |
|   | 7   | 8  | 6                                | 10  | 11                   | 12   |
| 9:30am 10:30am Sunday Sc<br>10:45am 11:45am Worship<br>12:00pm 2:00pm Youth sp<br>4:00pm 5:30pm Boy Scouts<br>4:00pm 5:00pm Cub Scout<br>6:00pm 7:00pm Taize (Sanc<br>7:00pm 8:30pm Bell Rehear |   |  | 7.00pm 9.00pm Leadership<br>Team | 6:00pm 7:30pm HAHS Ensemble (Choir Room) 6:00pm 7:00pm Democratic Committee ( 7:00pm 9:00pm Democratic Committee ( 7:16pm 9:00pm Choir rehe | District Women's Ret | District Women's Retreat (Halbritter Estates)  IPL Bikeride to DC  |
|   | 14  | 15   | 16                               | 17  | 18                   | 19   |
| 9:30am 10:30am Sunday<br>School<br>10:45am 11:45am Worship<br>Service-w/Bells<br>12:00pm 1:00pm Lemonad<br>4:00pm 5:30pm Boy Scouts<br>4:00pm 5:00pm Cub Scouts                                 | 6:00pm 7:00pm Prayer<br>Shawl (Rm 201)<br>7:00pm 8:00pm SURJ<br>(Fellowship Hall) | Primary Election<br>12:00pm 1:30pm Older<br>Adult Luncheon (Room<br>102)                 |                                  | Debbie off<br>6:00pm 7:30pm HAHS<br>Ensemble (Choir Room )<br>7:16pm 9:00pm Choir<br>rehearsal  |                      | 8:00am 9:30am Men's<br>Breakfast (Donna's<br>Family Restaurant, 9048<br>William Penn Hwy # 6,<br>Huntingdon, PA 16652,<br>USA) |
|   | 21  | 22   | 23                               | 24  | 25                   | 26   |
| 9:30am 10:30am Sunday<br>School<br>10:45am 11:45am Worship<br>Service<br>4:00pm 5:30pm Boy Scouts<br>4:00pm 5:00pm Cub<br>Scouts (3rd floor)  | 7:30pm 9:00pm Bee<br>Keepers Assn (Rm 201)  | 6:30pm 8:00pm Deacons<br>(Room 102)  | 10:00am 10:30am Staff<br>Meeting | 7:16pm 9:00pm Choir<br>rehearsal  |                      |  |
|   | 28  | 29   | 30                               | 31  | Jun 1                | 2  |
| 845am 9.45am Folk College Hymn Sing (San 9:30am 10:30am Sunday School 10:45am 11:45am Worship 4:00pm 5:30pm Boy Scouts 4:00pm 5:00pm Cub Scout  | Memorial Day OFFICE CLOSED  |  |                                  | 7:16pm 9:00pm Choir<br>rehearsal  |                      |  |
|   |   |  | 1                                |   |                      | 4/24/2018 1:43 PM  |

#### **Stone Church of the Brethren**

1623 Moore Street
Huntingdon, PA 16652
www.huntingdonstonechurch.org
814-643-3390 • stonechurch@verizon.net

BULK RATE
NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION
U.S. POSTAGE
PERMIT NO. 116

Or Current Occupant

# STONE CHURCH NEWS

**MAY 2018** 

# Hospitality and Fellowship will be hosting...

# Lemonade on The Lawn

**2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday** of each month from May through September!! Plan to spend a few extra minutes after church to get to know those you worship with!!! Those dates are: May 13, June 10, July 8, August 12, and September 9.

# Stone Church Night at the Altoona Curve

Saturday, June 16. The game begins at 6:00 pm. Signups will begin soon!

n! Ball!

Save the dates!!